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ALTON - Alton Fire Department members had a busy afternoon Monday, Jan. 1, 2024, 
with a structure fire call to the 3100 block of Hawthorne Boulevard.

The home was unoccupied at the time of the fire and Alton Fire Department Chief Jesse 
Jemison said it took about 20-30 minutes to get it under control.



The chief said the fire has been deemed "suspicious" after an investigation.

"The house fire is now under investigation by the Office Of The State Fire Marshal," 
Chief Jemison said.


